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 Progress at Summit Park continues into Phase 2 

as development presses forward on what will be the heart 

of the entire park project. Phase 2 is impactful because it 

will serve as the òfront dooró to the park and highlight 

some of the most vibrant elements of the park.  

 The Glass Canopy, which looks out onto the Great 

Lawn, has been a spectacle to watch grow as the steel 

framework begins to show off the massive 1/3 acre span. The canopy sits between the Community Building (North) 

and Restaurant Building (South), and features an impressive array of colored glass panels. On the east side of the 

canopy, near the entrance, there will be a flag pole to display the countryõs colors. The North Building, the one 

closest to the playground, will serve as the home to Brown Dog Café and feature additional park restrooms and a 

rentable meeting/social room.  

 Rentals for this space will be handled by Cooper Creek Event Center Staff and will use catering from Brown 

Dog Café. The vision for this room is to be occupied by business lunches, group meetings, birthday parties, or 

maybe a small rehearsal dinner.  

 Brown Dog Caf® is still open at its original location (5893 Pfeiffer Road) until January of 2016. òWe are 

excited about the new place, we just feel bad customers are showing up at Summit Park and calling us to tell us 

we're closed. Stop by and say goodbye to the old dog, we'll let you know when the puppy arrives,ó says Shawn 

McCoy, head chef at Brown Dog.  

 The Restaurant Building, the one closest to Glendale-Milford Road, is being constructed to suit two or three 

additional restaurants, which will also face out towards the Great Lawn. The City is seeking a variety of cuisines and 

price points which will complement Brown Dog Café.  

 A main walkway dubbed òMain Streetó will lead visitors to the canopy and playground area, passing by the 

beautifully designed hardscape/landscapes within the central area of the park, called the Plaza. 
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Most recent developments at Summit Park 

include the canopy and the two buildings. 
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QUICK RESPONSE, CPR/AED TRAINING SAVES LIFE AT REC 

 Just like every other Tuesday and 

Thursday, Dan Doepke and his buddies 

took to the court for their lunchtime 

basketball league.  

 Heõd just finished his game, and 

decided to take a seat on the bench 

because he was feeling a little light-

headed. The next thing Dan remembers 

is waking up on the court, surrounded by 

Blue Ash firemen and EMTs.  

 The lifetime basketball player had 

three main artery clogs, two of which 

were 100% blockages, and the third was 

95% blocked. Simply because of 

genetics, the cardiologist called Dan a 

òmassive heart attack waiting to 

happen.ó After a triple bypass, Dan has now returned to perfect health.  

 The parts of the story that Dan is unable to recall are the parts that Kelley Zureick, Tiphanie Crane, and 

Dan Guthrie will remember for the rest of their lives. As soon as Dan hit the ground, his teammates jumped to 

action. One player immediately ran across the parking lot to the fire station to get the EMTs while another friend 

notified the front desk. Because the South Fire Station was out on another call, the fire chief, Rick Brown, and 

assistant fire chief, Chris Theders, responded to the call within a few minutes. 

 Danõs heart had stopped pumping blood to his body. Dan, Kelley, and Tiphanie applied the AED machine, 

and performed CPR on the 15-year Recreation member and friend. Conveniently, the AED machine is kept about 

20 feet from where Dan collapsed. The combination of the CPR and AED is what kept him alive. He is well today 

because of the speed and urgency that the first responders used in caring for him. The CPR got oxygen to all of 

his organs and muscles, while the AED was shocking his heart back into a rhythm. It took four surges from the 

defibrillator for Dan to respond. By then, Chris and Rick had arrived to tend to Danõs health. After the AED had 

started his heart, Dan looked around and asked, òIs all of this really necessary?ó  

 And of course, it was necessary. According to assistant chief Theders, most òv-fibó (ventricular fibrillation) 

patients will struggle to maintain a healthy pulse until they are stable in a hospital. The paddles used in the AED 

stayed on Danõs chest until the ambulance took him to the hospital so that he could be shocked again if his heart 

did not keep the regular pattern.  

 September 24th will be a day for the books in the Doepke family, and for these three heroes at the 

Recreation Center. Danõs heart attack has opened up doors for his friends and family to show how much they 

care. His teammates have taken care of all the familyõs yardwork for the fall, and they have winterized the yard 

and garage. Danõs wife, Treva, said she didnõt have to cook dinner for weeks afterwards because of the generosity 

of their friends.  

 She credits the Blue Ash Recreation Center not only for keeping her husband alive, but for fostering a 

community that will care for one another when it matters. The deep friendships forged from the basketball court 

were purposeful, and enduring. 

 The Doepke family believes that their dad has more to do on the earth before his time here comes to an 

end. Mrs. Doepke said, òI wasnõt ready to be a widow. These three (Kelley, Dan, Tiphanie) kept him alive. And I am 

so grateful.ó 

Dan Doepke (second from left), 

with Kelley, Dan, and Tiphanie. 


